MINUTES

GARDEN GROVE TRAFFIC COMMISSION

A Regular Meeting of the Traffic Commission of the City of Garden Grove was called to order in the Council Chamber of the Community Meeting Center, 11300 Stanford Avenue, on Tuesday, March 1, 2011 at 6:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL: PRESENT: (3) Chair Feather

Commissioners: Rodriquez, Alejandro,

ABSENT: (0)

VACANT: (2)

ALSO PRESENT: Dan Candelaria, Executive Secretary, Jason Perkins, Traffic Officer, Erin Webb, Sr. Planner, and Rosemarie Jacot, Recording Secretary

PLEDGE

Commissioner Rodriquez led The Pledge of Allegiance.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS

None

WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS

None

MINUTES

January 4, 2011

It was moved and carried to receive and file the minutes from January 4, 2011.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

4-a. Trask Avenue Re-Striping

The staff report dated March 1, 2011 was introduced to consider re-striping Trask Avenue from Lanning Street to Newhope Street to add a bike lane on eastbound Trask Avenue.

All Space Self-Storage spoke against removing the street parking to accommodate the bike lane citing insufficient on-site parking.

It was noted that the original PUD 102-73, for All Space Self Storage, provided for 65 on-site parking spaces; at this time All Space Self Storage is stating there are only 36 parking spaces available for on-site parking. Planning staff stated that there have been no requests to revise the original PUD 102-73 to remove the unaccounted for 29 on-site parking spaces.

A petition to "Reconsider Parking Changes on Trask Ave", along with photos, and a letter was introduced into the record.

It was moved and seconded to accept staff's recommendation to re-stripe Trask Avenue from Lanning Street to Newhope Street to add a bike lane on eastbound Trask Avenue.

ACTION:

- (3) AYES Chair Feather, Commissioner Alejandro, Commissioner Rodriquez
- 4-b. Bart Drive Stop Sign Removal at Royal Palm Boulevard

The staff report was introduced to consider the request to remove the existing stop signs on northbound and southbound Bart Drive at Royal Palm Boulevard.

Two residents spoke against removing the stop signs. One resident spoke in favor of removing the stop signs citing the fact that he was not notified of the installation of the regulatory sign in the City's right-of-way.

A petition with 31 signatures to keep the stop signs and 3 signatures to remove the stop signs was introduced into the record.

It was moved and seconded to accept staff's recommendation to deny the request to remove the existing stop signs on northbound and southbound Bart Drive at Royal Palm Boulevard and to notify all directly impacted residents of the installation of any new stop signs.

ACTION:

(3) AYES – Chair Feather, Commissioner Alejandro, Commissioner Rodriquez

MATTERS FROM COMMISSIONERS

Review the Code of Ethics

It was moved and carried to receive and file the Code of Ethics.

ACTION:

(3) AYES – Chair Feather, Commissioner Alejandro, Commissioner Rodriquez

MATTERS FROM STAFF

Staff informed the Commission about the new Dynamic Message Sign at the northeast corner of Euclid and Acacia.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Rosemarie Jacot